FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please provide the following information. I make this request under the Freedom of Information Act 

1.    How many schools in your area have lead water pipes?  

2.    How many schools have no lead pipes but have lead fittings on copper water pipes (e.g.- lead solder)?  

3.    Please provide the names and postcodes of the schools in Q1 and Q2  

4.    Please can you provide details of any testing you carry out for lead in school water. How often is testing carried out?

5.    Please provide a figure for tests carried out in the last three years. Could you also provide a copy of the test results? 

6.    Please provide the names postcodes of the schools tested in Q5  

7.    If a breach in water quality is detected in a school, water companies must serve a notice to the building owner under Regulation 21 guidance to ensure action is taken to improve the quality of the drinking supply. Please state how many times you have been the recipient of such a notice since 2012 including the current year up to the date of your response to this request related to lead  

8.    Please provide the names and postcodes of the schools in Q7  

9.    In each case in Q7, please state what the issue was and what remedial action was taken.  

The information you have requested is not recorded in a reportable format for the benefit of this request.  An operative would need to visit each school and check all areas of pipework and paperwork in order to answer the questions above.  This would potentially require a day for each school with additional hours needed to then collate the data. 

Section 12 of the Act allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 18 hours of work).

This is therefore a refusal notice under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
